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Town Council Meeting
Monday, July 10, 2023
6:00 P.M.

Edinburgh Town Council met in a regular session on Monday, July 10, 2023, at 6:00 P.M. at
the Town Hall, 107 South Holland Street, Edinburgh, Indiana.

Vice President Dawn Graham called the meeting to order and led the Pledge of Allegiance.
Members answering roll call: Councilwoman Debbie Buck (via video call), Councilman
Jeff Simpson, Vice President Dawn Graham. Also present were Town Manager Kevin

McGinnis, Clerk-Treasurer Scott Finley, and Town Attorney Dustin Huddleston.
Councilwoman Miriam Rooks and President Ryan Piercefield were absent.

Minutes — Council meeting minutes of June 26, 2023. Tabled until the next meeting.

Claims — The council received three dockets in their council packets. The totals were as
follows:

e March End-of-Month Docket — $571,639.41
e April End-of-Month Docket — $303,886.67
e Regular Docket — $1,504,132.11

Mr. Finley said he had signed off on all the claims in those dockets and presented them to
council for approval.

Councilman Simpson made a motion to approve the claims as submitted. Councilwoman
Graham seconded. Motion carried.

BOT Pay Application #6 — Mr. Finley said this is the 6™ pay app for the fire department.
The total is $512,368.15. Upon approval it will be submitted to State Bank for payment.

Councilman Simpson made a motion to approve BOT pay application 6. Councilwoman
Graham seconded. Motion carried.

Vice President Graham said because there are only 2 members physically present and 1 via
video call the council is going to table the rest of the agenda until the next council meeting.

Departmental Comments

Building and Zoning Official Robert Overton said the town has received a petition to vacate
an alley. The town must have a public hearing within 30 days. He asked that the council
schedule that hearing for the next council meeting.

Councilman Simpson made a motion to schedule a public hearing for the alley vacate
request on July 24, 2023. Councilwoman Graham seconded. Motion carried.

Public Comments

Travis Burton of Edinburgh asked if his Polaris Razer fell under the golf cart ordinance.

Town Marshall Doyne Little said it has been brought up before. They fall under an offroad
ordinance, and it must be approved for all or none. The golf carts are a separate issue as they
are not considered offroad vehicles.
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